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Local Consultant Letter MCADD
[Date] 
Dear        

Re: [name of child], [date of birth], [NHS number]
[Name of child] has been found to have a positive (abnormal) result for medium-chain acyl-CoA dehydrogenase deficiency (MCADD) on newborn screening.  He/she has now been seen by the metabolic team here at [name of hospital] for review; blood and urine samples have been taken for definitive testing.  Once the results of these tests are available, I will write again.  In the meantime, [name of child] should be managed as if he / she has proven MCADD, and the family have therefore been provided with an Emergency Regimen to be used during intercurrent illness (enclosed).  They have been instructed that if [name of child] fails to tolerate this during an intercurrent infection, then they should contact the on-call Paediatric Registrar to arrange review in hospital for assessment for an intravenous infusion of 10% dextrose with electrolytes additives as per the BIMDG guidelines which can be accessed at  www.bimdg.org.uk/guidelines/guidelines-child.asp (a paper copy is enclosed)

The prognosis for MCADD is excellent with appropriate management. However children with MCADD are at serious risk of decompensation or death if not treated adequately and in a timely manner. In particular it should be noted that a normal blood sugar should not be relied on as a measure of well being. Once the diagnosis is confirmed we will be screening any siblings.  If you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact me on [contact telephone number]. 

With kind regards

Yours sincerely

Enc:
A&E letter


Emergency Regimen
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